

Withington Parish Council
Minutes

Meeting held on Wednesday 15th March 2017 at 7.30 pm in the Parish Room.

Present: Councillors Phil Heath (Chairman), Helen Thomas, Martin Timmis, Lesley Stone, Alan Williams;
Denise Roscoe (Clerk), PC David Walton (for part of the meeting) and 6 members of the public.
87/2016: Welcome:

The Chairman, Cllr Heath, welcomed everyone.
88/2016: Apologies:

Apologies were received from: Shropshire Cllr John Everall, Shirley Davies, Bernie Jones, Brenda Marshall,  Jon Scutt, and Mathew Mead (Shropshire Council’s Community Enablement Officer)
89/2016: Public Forum:
A message from Val Nolan: Margaret Payne (the lady who runs Rodington post office has asked me to inform you, that a service of Thanksgiving for the life of her late Husband, Gerald, will be held in Rodington Church on Saturday 8th April 2017 at 11am.  Followed by refreshments and Tribute Music at Rodington Village Hall.  All are welcome.
June Prater reported that the Postman had recently tripped, causing him an injury, on a raised drain and damaged tarmac on the footpath in Woodlands Close.  There is also concern over the green moss growing on the paths which may cause someone to slip.  Action – Clerk to contact Shropshire Council.

Alan Stone asked who to report a pothole to.  Action – Clerk to send Alan Shropshire Council Customer Service details.

Cllr Thomas asked if we could find out whether Shropshire is involved in the Rural Vulnerability Service - Fuel Poverty.  Action – Clerk to contact Mathew Mead.
90/2016: Neighbourhood Watch

Due to PC Walton being unavoidably delayed.  Neighbourhood Watch was moved up the agenda.

Cllr Timmis reported that there had been no response to his advert, on the PC website, for a neighbourhood watch organiser.  Resolved: to put on the Agenda at the Annual Village Meeting
91/2016: PC David Walton, Shrewsbury Rural South & West, Safer Neighbourhood Officer.
David introduced himself to the meeting and gave a brief overview of his 25+ years working for the Police Force.  Hopefully this is his last posting as he retires in 2020.  His area consists of 19 parishes.  From 20th March, he is receiving training in Wildlife Crime his remit afterwards will be advisory in this field.
David plans to carry on sending out a monthly newsletter and is looking to utilise the Mobile Police Station in villages in the future.  Parishioners will be given advanced notice of dates so that they can visit the station, to raise any concerns they may have.  David and his team are promoting the use of twitter to get up to date information, ask questions and make comments at twitter.com/ShrewsburyCops.
There was a lengthy discussion with David about the problems we are experiencing regarding the roads such as mud, damage, signage, size of the vehicles, speeding and the danger to pedestrians, cyclists, horses and other road users.  It was agreed to send him copies of the correspondence sent to Shropshire Council, which he will pass on to the Police Traffic Liaison Officer and we should consider weight limits.  Action - Clerk
92/2016: Declaration of Interest:

Cllr Stone declared an interest regarding footpaths and queried whether she should leave the room when these were discussed.  Action: Clerk to establish the correct protocol for declarations of interest.
93/2016: Approval of the Minutes of 18th January 2016:
Resolved: To accept the minutes as a correct record. They were signed by the Chairman.
94/2016: Finance Report:

Cllr Williams presented the Finance report 
[image: image1.emf]Brought Forward from 18/01/2017 £1,943.65 Brought Forward from 18/01/2017 £3,203.73

Receipts since 18/01/2017 £3.00 Receipts since 18/01/2017 £192.00

Refund Overpayment - Tom's Gift £3.00 Friends of the Green (2016/17) £192.00

Payments Approved - 18/01/2017 £48.00 Payments Approved - 18/01/2017 £0.00

Room Hire (18/01) £12.00 None £0.00

CPRE £36.00

Payments made since 18/01/2017 for approval Payments made since 18/01/2017 for approval

Diane Malley (Payroll) £16.75 J.O. Nicklin & Sons (Fuel) £67.20

SALC (Clerk Training) £22.00 B. Roberts (Hedge Cutting) £270.00

SALC (Clerk Training) £22.00 P. Heath (B. Whittles' Gift) £50.00

Clerk's Salary £233.61

Balance Carried Forward to 15/03/2017 £1,604.29 Balance Carried Forward to 15/03/2017 £3,008.53

Payments for approval - 15/03/2017 Payments for approval - 15/03/2017

Room Hire (15/03) £12.00 None

Authorisation to pay the following if within budget amount:  Authorisation to pay the following if within budget amount: 

None Lawn Mower Maintenance

Village Green Maintenance

WITHINGTON PARISH COUNCIL

Parish Council Village Green

As at 15th March, 2017

FINANCIAL STATEMENT


Payments approved at the meeting:
All payments made since the 18/01/2017 from both accounts.  Including: 
£233.61: Clerks Salary, basic payment for January to March.  Not subject to Tax or NI.
£270.00: Hedge Cutting, this payment covers 3 years of hedge cutting.
£12.00: Room Hire for the 15/03/2017
NB: Cllr Heath reimbursed the £3.00 overpayment
95/2016: Transparency Fund:

There is an opportunity to receive additional funding towards costs incurred in administering the requirements of the Transparency Code.  An application has been made.
The Clerk made a request for an external hard drive.  Resolved: to grant request.  Action – Cllr Timmis

96/2016: Council Elections:
A flyer has been produced to promote the elections in Withington.  Councillors will deliver to all households.  The official election notices are displayed on the notice board.
97/2016: Planning:
Poultry Sheds, Rea Farm: awaiting decision.
98/2016: Environmental Maintenance Grants

The Environmental Maintenance Grants are being offered to Parish Councils who wish to take over the responsibility for maintenance of open spaces from Shropshire Council.  Resolved: The council agreed unanimously that we would not apply for a grant.
99/2016: Roads:

Road Names (99a): Shropshire Council has been approached regarding the naming roads in the village to aid emergency services and deliveries.  This service is free now but charges are being introduced from April 2017.  Action: Clerk to establish whether the charges apply to Parish Councils and if so start the process before end of March to avoid being charged.  Village input will be required.
Public Footpaths Map (99b): To ensure that the correct footpath map is displayed on the notice board, Shropshire Council has been approached to establish the definitive map, we are waiting for their response.
100/2016: Village Green Committee – update:
Constitution: As the Village Green Committee is a committee formed by the Parish Council their constitution must be included in the Council’s Standing Orders.  The Parish Council has the power to produce their own Standing Orders within the constraints of the law.  Therefore, the Village Green Committee does not need to seek approval from Shropshire Council’s legal department.  Resolved: The Council will ensure the Constitution is approved in time for it to be adopted at the Village Green Annual Meeting in May.

Wayne Thomas reported that finances are still looking healthy.  Some of the trees on the green need pruning.  Wayne would like volunteers to help with this especially anyone who is experienced at pruning.

Christmas Tree: Dave Pye has secured the donation of a tree.  He, with help, will dig up and plant the tree in the near future.
101/2016: Campaign to Protect Rural England (CPRE)
Volunteers needed for Shrewsbury planning group.  Further information requested.  To date no response.
Action – Clerk to forward contact details to Wayne Thomas

102/2016: Correspondence:

Thank you from Shropshire Playing Fields Association for our donation.
103/2016: Reports on Meetings:

Cllr Stone attended the Local Joint Committee (23/02/17)
1. Ben Walker (Connecting Shropshire) gave update on broadband in the area.  Phase two has started getting broadband to more difficult areas.  Withington was connected to a cabinet under phase one.  In response to queries about the main rural supplier being BT(or its associates) it was suggested that customers left expressions of interest on alternative suppliers websites in the hope that there would be sufficient interest to tempt other suppliers.  New developments should be asked to factor in broadband to avoid potential reductions in service.
2. A reminder that Shropshire was conducting a partial review of its local development plan was given. Slide presentation papers would be sent to PC's asap.

3. Youth Activities fund found that some smaller PC's couldn't fulfil the requirements for the grant money last year.  A new approach this year is to split the funding between Tern and Severn wards.  In Tern ward Crosshouses would explore opportunities for activities and hope to involve secondary age children from all the parishes.  The village green and the Archery club in our area were stated as possible venues by Cllr. Clare Wilde.

104/2016: Forthcoming meetings:

Cllr Williams and Clerk attending Audit/End of Year Preparation Training (17/03/17)
105/2016: Date of the next meetings
The Annual Village Meeting and the Annual Parish Council Meeting will be held on Wednesday 10th May 2017, in the Parish Room, starting at 7.00pm.
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